DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS
Kabul, Afghanistan
APO AE 09356

CEAED-DE 26 October 2006

MEMORANDUM FOR ALL AFGHANISTAN ENGINEER DISTRICT EMPLOYEES
SUBJECT: Policy Letter Regarding Wear of Protective Gear

1. Effectively immediately, and until revoked, in writing, by the undersigned, the
following policy will be the standard for all employees working with the US Army
Corps of Engineers, Afghanistan Engineer District (AED).

2. All personnel must adhere to the policy regarding wear of protective gear. This
includes foot traffic and vehicular movement when riding in any vehicle soft side or

armored, when not physically located on a secure military installation.

3. When exiting any AED location, soldiers and civilians will properly wear the
following articles for their protection:

a. Individual Body Armor (IBA)
b. Kevlar helmet

c. Protective glasses or goggles
d. Gloves

4. Employees not in possession of protective eyewear and gloves will be issued such
by S-4, Logistics.
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